
STATE OF NEVADA BOARD OF PSYCHOLOGICAL EXAMINERS 

NOTICE OF WORKSHOP TO SOLICIT COMMENTS  
ON PROPOSED REGULATIONS 

DATE OF MEETING: Friday, October 13, 2023   Time: 8:05 a.m. 

The Nevada State Board of Psychological Examiners is proposing the amendment of 
certain regulations in Chapter 641 of the Nevada Administrative Code.  

A workshop has been scheduled for Friday, October 13, 2023, at 8:05 a.m.  The 
workshop will be conducted and may be attended through a remote technology system 
(video- or teleconference).  To participate remotely, individuals are invited to enter the 
meeting from the Zoom website at:  https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89756405125.  To 
access the meeting via audio only, dial 1-669-900-6833 and enter the meeting ID:  
897 5640 5125.  The meeting may also be attended at the physical location of the 
Board Office at 4600 Kietzke Lane, Suite B-116, Reno, Nevada, 89502.  (The Board 
office recommends that individuals unfamiliar with ZOOM should visit the website in 
advance to familiarize themselves with the format by viewing the online tutorials and 
reading the FAQs.  To learn more about Zoom, go to https://zoom.us/.) 

The purpose of the workshop is to solicit comments from interested persons on the 
following general topics that are addressed in the proposed regulation revisions:  
 

• Continuing Education requirements for licensure renewal – revision to NAC 
641.136 to comply with the cultural competency continuing education 
requirements of AB 267. 
 

• NAC Chapter 641 Definitions – revising NAC 641.001 to add definitions for 
psychological examinations, testing, and evaluation. 
 

• Assessment procedures – revising NAC 641.234 to add a provision regarding the 
disclosure psychological test material. 
 

Language has been developed outside of the workshop and will be discussed during the 
workshop. If you are unable to attend the workshop but wish to submit any questions, 
concerns or general input, please submit them in writing to the Board office State of 
Nevada Board of Psychological Examiners, 4600 Kietzke Lane, B-116 Reno, Nevada 
89502 or NBOP@govmail.state.nv.us, not later than Thursday, October 12, 2023, at 5 
p.m. All statements received will be provided to the Board during the workshop.  

Please contact the Board office if you are interested in reviewing the language that will 
be presented to the Legislative Counsel Bureau (LCB).  
This Notice of Workshop to Solicit Comments on Proposed Regulation has been properly 
posted at or before 8:00 a.m. on Thursday, September 28, 2023, at: 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/89756405125
https://zoom.us/
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- the Board office located at 4600 Kietzke Lane, Bldg. B-116 in Reno, 
- the Nevada Public Notice website (notice.nv.gov), 
- the Board’s website 

(https://psyexam.nv.gov/Board/2023/2023_BOARD_MEETINGS/), and 
- the Nevada Legislature’s notice website 

(https://www.leg.state.nv.us/App/Notice/A/Submit) 
 

Notice has also been sent to all persons on the agency’s mailing list for administrative 
regulations. 
 
Date: September 26, 2023 

https://psyexam.nv.gov/Board/2023/2023_BOARD_MEETINGS/
https://www.leg.state.nv.us/App/Notice/A/Submit

